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Liberty Bus Route Extension to Acorn and Trinity Village 
 

Commencing Monday April 11th 2022, as a trial for the summer timetable, the Route 23 bus will 
travel on from Jersey Zoo to complete a loop around Trinity village before returning to Jersey Zoo 
and onwards to St Helier, seven days a week. 

Currently the Route 23 bus does this route extension on a Sunday, only. From Monday 11th April, 
it will fulfil this added loop around Trinity village Monday-Saturday as well. 

The route operated will serve the bus stop outside Acorn, as well as Trinity Arms. It will provide 
visitors and staff attending the Acorn site with a bus every hour during the day. As the bus will 
operate a small loop, users will be able to alight and board the bus from the same bus stop. This 
will negate any need to cross the road when going to or from the Acorn building.  

The route within Trinity Village, and the scheduled bus times for the Acorn bus stop are shown on 
the graphic below. 

 

At this stage there are no other planned bus stops on the road between Trinity village and Jersey 
Zoo. 

The service is scheduled for the summer timetable only at this stage. Liberty Bus and the 
Government of Jersey will monitor use on the extended section of route and impact on vehicle 
loading elsewhere on the service.  

This extension is in addition to the existing bus route 4, that serves Trinity village, which remains 
unchanged. 
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